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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

December 21, 2016 
 

 
Committee Members Present: Mike Dipietro, Chairman; and Sgt. Kevin Cashman 
 
Also Present: Town Administrator William Herman 
 
 
Due to a lack of a quorum, the meeting was not formally convened. 
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Mr. Dipietro noted he saw surveyors out on the property at the intersection of the Depot 
Road and Hooksett Road.  Mr. Herman reported the Town had retained them through 
Stantec to get a base understanding of what might be possible for the relocation of the 
intersection of Depot Road and Hooksett Road.  The information will be beneficial for 
the discussions that need to take place between the Town of Auburn and Manchester 
Water Works, and then for the potential layout of Depot Road.  He did not anticipate any 
construction to take place for another year or two. 
 
Mr. Dipietro also noted the replacement radar trailer for the Police Department 
appeared to be moving forward.  Mr. Herman reported the Budget Committee has voted 
to recommend the warrant article, so it will be presented to the voters in March. 
 
Mr. Dipietro commented that the road striping has been accomplished, and the work on 
Eaton Hill Road adjacent to the Auburn Village School came out well and is helpful.  
Sergeant Cashman agreed with the observation, and felt it helped move traffic through 
the area. 
 
 
Police Report: 
 
Sgt. Cashman report there had been 13 motor vehicle accidents since the last meeting 
of the Highway Safety Committee in November, largely due to two snow storm events.  
He also reported there had been 219 overall motor vehicle stops since the last meeting, 
24 of which lead to various citations. 
 
He asked if there would be interest in the overall statistics for the various grant funded 
patrols programs through the Highway Safety Agency, and it was agreed that would be 
of interest to review. 
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Other Business: 
 
Mr. Dipietro indicated at this time of year, the Committee would also review the minutes 
of the year’s meeting and develop its report for the annual Town Report.  Mr. Herman 
offered to assist knowing Mrs. Hiltz had worked with the Committee on that in the past. 
 
 
Next Meeting: 
 
Mike DiPietro indicated the first meeting date for 2017 will be Wednesday, January 18th. 
 
 
Adjourn: 
 
The informal meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. 
 


